# **Board and Commission Report**

# Parks and Recreation Board

Regular board meeting was cancelled for the 19th of April due to the Director. Ring I'll. Meeting was rescheduled for the 25th at 6:30pm. All board members were in attendance, Deputy City Manager, Secretary Kelly Adams, Council members representatives Gales and Brown.

First item of business was guest speaker, Bruce Barcelona, Health Lifestyles Supervisor. His presentation was on Tobacco Free Parks. Same presentation will be presented at the May workshop with a proposed resolution.

#### Program director presented:

- Easter egg hunt close out with data, lessons learned, and ideas for next year.
- Mother' Day event
- Mother & Son Dinner Dance
- Community Farmer's Market, location Old Town Train Depot, July 7 September 29th

A flyer with all events through December is available.

Chairperson Williams new business included Retreat scheduled for 23 June from 10:00 - 2:00 with some suggested planning (will also include budgeting)

Board members are interested in bringing creative program planning for the city. Ideas was discussed and will be discussed in more detail at the retreat. Ideas included a community survey for entertainment in the city.

Next meeting will be 17May 18.

# Trotwood-Madison Board of Education

Meeting was held on 3 May 2018 with 3 board members present (Moore, Bozeman and Hastings. There was a presentation for the retirees (Mary Drayer, Deborah Ellis, and Christine Scarbro). An executive session was held after a 10 minute break for refreshments for the retirees. The executive session was to discuss the personnel agenda. Student representative was not present. Reminder to attend Educational Foundation tomorrow evening.

Respectfully submitted,

Vice Mayor Gales

### Councilman Robert L. Kelley, Jr.

### Report for April, 2018

- Councilman Robert L. Kelley provided a few bags of Easter candy for the annual Easter Egg Hunt for the City of Trotwood. This event was held at Madison Park, 301 S. Broadway Street.
- Councilman Kelley was one of three interviewers of a volunteer candidate for the Board of Zoning Appeals. The candidate interviewed well and would certainly love to be a Board Member for this committee.
- 3) The Public Safety Committee met Tuesday, April 10, 2018. Two reports were given. Chief E. Wilson gave a report which covered the following range of subjects:
  - a) Accreditation Program Update
  - b) 2017 Annual Report
  - c) Staffing/Hiring Updates

He passed out a very informative manual that covered the Organizational Chart, Budget, and Different Divisional Platoons, as well as the Specialty Departments (Canine, Motor Patrol, RedFlex, Accident Investigation, Internal Affairs).

Then the Fire Chief, Mr. Haacke, gave a report which addressed:

- a) 2017 Annual Report
- b) Accreditation Program Update
- c) 2018 Hydrant Testing
- d) Smoke Detector Program

The manual for the Fire Department covered their Mission Statement, Organizational Chart, Budget, Calls for Services, Training Reports and Public Education Reports. He spoke about the Hydrant Testing and Smoke Detector Programs. The report was thorough and comprehensive.

The City of Trotwood is grateful for two outstanding leaders in both departments.

- 4) Councilman Kelley was presented a complaint from a few people who live on Little Richmond Road. They complained that there was a lot of litter on the right side of the street that has accumulated over the winter. After viewing the area, I consulted our City Manager, and he then consulted Trotwood's Public Works Department. According to the City Manager and the residents, the situation was handled promptly.
- 5) I received a call in the form of a complaint from a business owner who is located at 4596 Salem Avenue. He was very upset that a speed sign had been put recently in front of his business sign. He expressed that it reduced the productivity of his business. I gave the City Manager this information to look into the matter to see what could be done. Two-to-three days later Mr. Pope and the business owner told me the problem had been resolved. The sign was moved to another area. Great job, Mr. Pope!
- 6) On April 19, 2018 I attended the Dayton and Montgomery County Black Elected Officials Meet-and-Greet event at The Taste Restaurant, which is located in the City of Trotwood. Several other City of Trotwood Council Members and the Mayor were in attendance. Great event!

###

## Trotwood City Councilmember RHONDA C. FINLEY April 2018 Council Report

### Planning Commission 2018 Meeting Calendar:

Commission meets 4<sup>th</sup> Tuesday monthly @ 6:00 p.m. at the Trotwood-Madison Board of Education Meeting Chambers, 3594 N Snyder Road, Trotwood, OH. For more information or to confirm monthly meeting will be held, call (937) 854.7216.

 Hearing held on 24 April to discuss application for redevelopment along the Salem Avenue/Shiloh Springs corridor.

#### **Trotwood Madison Board of Education Meeting Calendar:**

School Board meets the monthly <u>1st and 3rd Thursday</u> @ 6:30 p.m. at the Trotwood-Madison Board of Education Meeting Chambers, 3594 N Snyder Road, Trotwood, OH. For more information, call (937) 854.3050.

The mission of the Trotwood-Madison City Schools is to graduate all students prepared to excel in a global society with a commitment to lifelong learning by guaranteeing a challenging curriculum facilitated by an innovative and dedicated staff, community participation and state-of-the-art resources in a stimulating atmosphere.

- April 19 meeting –Presentations: Trotwood S.T.A.N.D Team; Science Fair recipient (student/staff)
- Superintendent report: funding for various initiatives; travel authorization; personnel issues
- Board Committee Reports
- Next meeting: May 3 Work Session
  May 17 Regular Board Meeting

#### **Public-Safety Committee:**

Meeting on 10 April @ 6:00 p.m. at the Trotwood-Madison Board of Education Meeting Chambers, 3594 N Snyder Road, Trotwood, OH.

#### Agenda items:

- Police/Fire Accreditation Program Updates
- Departments 2017 Annual Reports (will be presented to Council and available to public)
- Staffing/Hiring Updates
- 2018 Hydrant Testing
- Smoke Detector Program neighborhood sweep
- Mitigation Plan focused on the closing of Good Samaritan Hospital

To:

Honorable Mayor Mary A. McDonald and Members of Trotwood City Council

From:

Tyna R. Brown, City Council Member

Subject: Monthly Activity Period - April 2018

Date:

April 25, 2018

The following is the activity/project report for the month of April 2018:

- ~ 3/31. Attended and assisted with Trotwood Easter Egg Hunt(Parks and Recreation)
- ~ 4/4. Civil Service Meeting
  - ~ Permission granted to establish Police Sergeants eligibility list
  - ~ Permission granted to establish Public Works Maintenance Technician list
  - ~ Certified the Fire Lieutenant list
    - ~ In-house list to be used
  - ~ Voted to establish list for lateral entry
- ~4/12. Attended MVRPC Annual Dinner
  - ~ Networking
- ~4/19. Park and Recreation Meeting Rescheduled
- ~4/19. Attended Trotwood Board of Education Meeting
  - ~ Youth led Anti-Tobacco Message presented
  - ~ Science Fair recognitions
- ~ 4/24. Attended Northgate Neighborhood Watch Meeting
  - ~ Open discussion with citizens addressing concerns and community updates.
- ~ 4/25. Park and Recreation Meeting
  - ~Healthy Lifestyle presentation in regards to tobacco free Parks
  - ~ Discussion of Mother's Day Appreciation Luncheon (May 12)
  - ~ Discussion Mother & Son Dinner Dance (May 19)
  - ~ Community Market (7/7 9/29 at Broadway and Main)

### CITY COUNCIL MEMBER YVETTE PAGE

# **April 2018 Activity Report**

April 5, 2018 Salem Bend Neighborhood Watch Meeting Neighborhood Watch Meeting was cancelled

April 12, 2018 Attended MVRPC'S Annual Spring Dinner held @ Marriott University

April 14, 2018 Brentwood-Salem Village & Marlowe Plats Neighborhood Watch meeting

April 19, 2018 Attended TM Board of Education Meeting

April 24, 2018 Attended Planning Commission Meeting 2nd chair

April 25, 2018 Attended First Suburbs Consortium Meeting in the City of West Carrolton

Presentation and Discussion: Greater Dayton Premier Management (DMHA) Affordable Housing Programs and How

They are managed – Jennifer Heapy, Chief Executive Officer, Greater Dayton Premier Management

Discussion: First Suburb Consortium Priority Issues